
LDEOC/EOEC SURVEILLANCE PANEL  

A LDEOC conference call was held on 1-9-15, at 9 am Central Standard Time.  The following 
members were on the call: 

Mike Kasimirsky – TMC 
Mike Lopez - Intertek 
Mike McMillan – Infineum 
Mike Birke – SwRI 
Becky Grinfield – SwRI 
Jason Bowden – OHT 
Geifu Wu – Ashland 
Doyle Boese – Infineum 
Kurt Bartow – Lubrizol 
Julie Hudia – Lubrizol 
Daryl Baumgartner – Lubrizol 
Geifu Wu – Valvoline 
Udo Boecker – ISP 
 
 
All of the new AEM -1 data batches 13 and 14 were submitted; however no statistics have been 
performed yet.  Doyle Boese of Infineum volunteered/was appointed to review the data.  Once 
the data has been reviewed, the statistics will be sent out to the group, and another teleconference 
will be held.  Becky Grinfield noted a request from GM that since the LDEOC test is used in 
specifications other than ISLAC GF-5 and API SN, that some clarification be added to the report 
form to specify the limits are the SN/GF-5.  Mike McMillan asked why the specification limits 
were on the report in the first place, Mike Kasimirsky agreed that it was a good question.  A 
motion was put forth by Mike Birke to remove the specification limits from the LDEOC report 
form.  There was unanimous consent, so TMC will get to work amending the form and the usual 
beta testing will follow.  Jason Bowden asked about whether or not OHT should ship out the new 
AEM-1 and ACM material, even though it has not been formerly approved.  The group decided 
that he should, and if any problems arise the labs will ship the material back. 

The teleconference ended at 9:20 am. 

 

 

 

  

 
 


